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Dear Community, 

Bethel has created the “Bethel Community Pavilion” to provide a space for 
this community to gather and support one another.  

Our mission: To be the people of God on the move for Jesus and to 
transform the world by the power of the Holy Spirit. 

You are welcome to use the Pavilion at any time.  It is part of the 
community, just as the playground and church are. It may be reserved for 
special occasions by contacting the office. There is no cost (at this time) but 
a donation to help cover maintenance is appreciated. Contact the office to 
arrange a reservation. 

Maybe someone would like to organize a Farmer’s Market. 

Future plans include lights, electrical outlets and toilet facilities. 

Enjoy! 

Warm regards, 
Pastor Jim 


